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City of Brantford
Electromagnetic emission (radiofrequency and microwave spectrum) advisory
Dear Hon. M. Hancock,

Our Association, the Planetary Association for Clean Energy, Inc, is a Canadian learned society that has developed an international, independent, collaborative network of advanced scientific thinking since 1975, under the leadership of the late Canadian scientist Senator, the Hon. Chesley W. Carter. Our network has been peer reviewing since the 1970s, on an international scale, research on electromagnetic field hygiene. 

Earlier this month, we undertook a survey along highways 401-403-QEW-Gardiner Expressway-DVP-404 – from Windsor via Brantford to Toronto (and subsequently onto Ottawa and Montreal) - scanning for the broadband radiofrequency/microwave band from 100 kilohertz through the 3 GigaHertz spectrum range). 

Aside for a section of Toronto’s downtown, the Brantford section between Paris Road and Garden Avenue was monitored (during a 3 PM passage) to have the most elevated power density levels – up to 9 times the City of Toronto 2000 Prudent Avoidance Policy on the siting of base cellular phone antennas. Only in Oakville, next to the Ford Motor Company plant did we find comparable readings: 4.5 times above the Toronto policy level.

In addition, we have recent studied the base cellular phone antenna located near the Brantford and District Community Centre complex. We estimate, on the basis of our readings and the international engineering experience, that under certain conditions, such as maximum usage periods, during wet soil conditions, this installation can actually exceed by about 30% Canada Safety Code 6 “Limits of Human Exposure to Radiofrequency Electromagnetic Fields in the Frequency Range from 3kHz to 300GHz”. This regulation is administered by Industry Canada and is developed by Health Canada. 

While the Canada Safety Code 6 limits exposure to when thermal (actual cooking) effects start, the City of Toronto policy has a protection factor, based on North American occupational health jurisprudence, to account for the fact that the general population has members such as children, pregnant women and the aged, who may be more sensitive to the health effects associated with chemicals and physical agents. This factoring is 100 times less, and it is duly explained in the City of Toronto Board of Health documents that are enclosed for your perusal. 

Note that the City of Toronto policy’s limit is in fact mandatory and applied in many nations, including Italy and Switzerland (see the World Health Organization link). That level was first developed in Poland and in former Czechoslovakia after urban populations were exposed, during the cold war, to radar installations used for air defence with the result of alarming and widespread health problems. These health effects resulted from exposure levels above the City of Toronto limit of 0.01 milliWatt/cm2, and resemble those occurring in Brantford. 

For your information, the federal Safety Code 6 limit is about 1 milliWatt/cm2, about 100 times higher than the Toronto policy limit. We measured in our pass-by 0.09 mW/cm2, again, nine times higher than the Toronto policy limit.

Perhaps your City could inquire, before deliberating on this urban exposure problem, whether the health statistics actually indicate a rise in certain health problems that might be associated with exposure to radiofrequency emissions. 

An excellent indicator that we have observed by Canadian epidemiologists, in certain zones of long-term radiofrequency exposure to the general population (to which we are privy in secret), is above-average prescription – relative to other communities in the province or neighbouring cities – of thyroid medication. Note that exposure to radiofrequency emissions resembles to exposure to ionizing radiation, and therefore affects thyroid activity. The health effects of exposure, as with radioactivity and with X-rays, are cumulative. The radiofrequency emissions can adversely interact with medication used for emotional disorders, including depression and hyperactivity.

Another useful indicator is obtained by examining the local death records immediately after each initiation of a radiofrequency technology in Brantford, such as the PCS system. Based on analysis in major U.S. cities immediately after PCS introduction, one observes a 2-6 week increase in death rates of between 10 and 25%, as compared to statistics of the previous decades for the same calendar date period. The variation of death rate statistics in the American cities appears to depend on the nature of the urban skyline (and trees) and its ability to absorb the cellular phone transmissions.

In our recent spot survey of downtown Brantford we also noted that about 30% of the power measured downtown is in the 100 to 1,000 kilohertz range, which we presume is associated with the regional nature of communications activities.

We hope that this unsolicited information is of interest to you and your Council.

Please feel free to contact us if you have further questions. 

Yours sincerely

Dr. A. Michrowski

President
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